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Chairman Clemens and honorable members of the Senate Transportation 

Committee, my name is Jim Chase. I represent SMART-Transportation Division of 

the International Association of Sheet Metal, Air, Rail, and Transportation 

employees. SMART is the largest rail labor union in North America. Our 

membership includes conductors, engineers, switchmen, trainmen and yardmasters; 

I am a locomotive engineer for BNSF Railway at Mandan. 

 

This written testimony is in opposition to House Concurrent Resolution 3001.   

HCR 3001 urges Congress to temporarily amend cargo carrying truck length and 

weight restrictions on state highways and interstates that are a part of the National 

Network to allow North Dakota and surrounding states to conduct a road train pilot 

program and to permanently amend the restrictions to allow road trains on the 

National Network highways and interstates if the pilot program is successful. 

 

Many concerns are unresolved in this resolution, in particular, the increased stress 

(and associated costs) on our roads and bridges and the safety of the traveling 

public who will be forced to interact with road trains in our state.  

 

Under HCR 3001, trucks would have no limits on weight and length other than they 

could not exceed the maximum weight per axle and length permitted now. 

Engineers estimate that the current interstate maximum, a five-axle rig weighing 

80,000 pounds, causes more damage to a highway than 5,000 cars. When the trucks 

are overloaded, as quite a few of them are, the damage is exponentially worse. 

Increasing a truck's weight to 90,000 pounds results in a 42 percent increase in road 

wear. Pavement designed to last 20 years wears out in seven. 

 

Road trains are currently used only in remote areas of Australia where there is 

little vehicular traffic, and they do not have the extreme weather challenges that we 

do in North Dakota.  
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If you’ve passed or been passed by freight companies pulling triple trailers in North 

Dakota, you know they sway under normal weather conditions. Now imagine 

passing even longer, heavier truck trailer combinations in windy or stormy weather. 

In addition, as temperatures rise in the summer, the oil in blacktop roads comes to 

the top, creating conditions mimicking ice which require increased stopping 

distances.  

 

Additional infrastructure will also be required for long road trains, including places 

to park these over-sized rigs, refuel, and provide rest stops for Hours of Service that 

are currently not available for long road trains. Who will bear the costs for these 

needed improvements? 

 

The nation's economy depends on trucking, but every method of shipment comes 

with a price. Heavier and longer trucks will make our roads and highways less safe 

for the general public and will have a very significant physical impact on our public 

roadways, with all costs ultimately being paid by taxpayers. I urge a do not pass on 

HCR 3001. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 





 
 

 



 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 


